
 

 
For details on this and other City of Campbell River  

services, events and information, 
please visit our website at www.campbellriver.ca 

 
March 27, 2020 
 
AIRPORT CLOSING PUBLIC TERMINAL ACCESS MARCH 29 DUE TO COVID-19 
 
Both Central Mountain Air and Pacific Coastal Airlines will temporarily suspend all scheduled 
flight operations in and out of the Campbell River Airport (YBL) for the month of April. 

• Central Mountain Air effective March 28 through to May 3, 2020 inclusive 
• Pacific Coastal Airlines effective March 25 through to May 2, 2020 inclusive 

 
Both airlines expect to resume scheduled operations in early May, please check their websites 
for the most current travel and schedule information. 
  
The City of Campbell River Airport (YBL) terminal building will be temporarily closed to the 
public and will re-open when scheduled flights resume. 
 
The Campbell River Airport (YBL) will remain open for all other services, including medivac.  
 
 
Find information on Central Mountain Air at https://flycma.com/covid-19-update/ 
 
Find information on Pacific Coastal Airlines at https://www.pacificcoastal.com/temporary-
service-suspension/ 
 
Find information on global travel advisories at https://travel.gc.ca/travelling/advisories 
 
Find information on City services and changes related to the coronavirus at  
www.campbellriver.ca/COVID-19 
 
Find provincial health information at www.bccdc.ca 
 
For general inquiries contact our call centre at 250-286-4033 or email info@campbellriver.ca 
 

### 
 
 
Contact: Deborah Sargent, City Manager      250-286-5740 
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